
Final minutes

Licensing Sub-Committee

Tuesday, 20th March, 2018

PRESENT: Councillor G Wilkinson in the Chair

Councillors G Hyde and A Khan

1 Election of the Chair 
RESOLVED – To elect Councillor Wilkinson as Chair for the duration of the meeting. 
2 Appeals Against Refusal of Inspection of Documents 
There were no appeals against refusal of inspection of documents.
3 Exempt Information - Possible Exclusion of the Press and Public 
There were no exempt items.
4 Late Items 
A formal late item was submitted as Agenda Item 7 – Certification of Film (minute 7 
refers) All Members had received the item prior to the start of the meeting.
5 Declarations of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests 
No declarations of disclosable pecuniary interests were made.
6 Application to Vary a Premises Licence Held by Turtle Bay, Unit A14, 
The Light, Albion Street, Leeds, LS1 8TL 
The submitted report of the Head of Elections, Licensing and Registration set out an 
application to vary the premises licence held by Turtle Bay Restaurants Limited for 
Turtle Bay, Unit A14, The Light, Albion Street, Leeds, LS1 8TL.

In attendance at the hearing were:
Rebecca Ingram- Kuits Steinart Levy LLP
PC Cath Arkle – West Yorkshire Police
PC Natasha Forrest – West Yorkshire Police
Susan Holden – Licensing Authority
Nathan Hyde – Leeds Live

Ms Ingram informed the Members that her clients Turtle Bay requested Members 
give consideration for an adjournment. She explained that her client was unable to 
attend due to a prior business engagement, and Anthony Lyons who usually 
represented Turtle Bay was also currently unavailable. 

West Yorkshire Police had no objection to an adjournment.

Licensing Authority had no objection to an adjournment.

A date was agreed by all parties.

RESOLVED – To adjourn the hearing until Tuesday 24th April 2018 at 10:00am.

7 Certification of Film 
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 The submitted report of the Head of Elections, Licensing and Registration advised 
Members of an application for the certification of a film to be shown at the Leeds Vue 
Cinema, 22 The Light, The Headrow, Leeds 1 on Tuesday 27th March 2018. This 
was a formal late item which had been received by Members prior to the start of the 
hearing.

The application had been received from the Film Label Ltd to have a film certified as 
it was not currently certified by the BBFC. 

Members noted that the Vue Cinema, 22 The Light, The Headrow, Leeds 1 was 
currently licensed under the Licensing Act 2003 for Films.

Details of the BBFC guidelines were attached at Appendix A of the submitted report 
for Members consideration.

A brief synopsis and a recommended category in line with the BBFC classifications 
was attached at Appendix B of the submitted report for Members information.

Mr Coz Greenop attended the hearing.

Mr Greenop informed the Members that the film was due to premiere at Leicester 
Square on Thursday 22nd March 2018.

The Sub-Committee heard that Mr Greenop was a local person born in Leeds. He 
explained that the cast and crew were also from Leeds and Yorkshire and wished to 
screen the film at a Yorkshire cinema so family and friends could attend the showing.

In response to Members questions Mr Greenop explained that the film was to be 
shown world-wide with the first showing in Los Angeles in the next few weeks. 

Mr Greenop was of the opinion that the film should receive a certification of 15 as 
there were no specific scenes of violence, or gratuitous sex.

Cllr. Wilkinson informed the Sub-Committee that he had watched the film and was 
also of the view that the film should be certified as a 15 or a PG.

Members considered the information presented to them. 

RESOLVED – To certify the film Dark Beacon as a 15.


